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DR. PARROTT, SPEECH 
PROEESSOR NEXT QUARTER 

Dr. Leslie Parrott, presently the pastor of the Nazarene church in Kirk¬ 
land, Washington, has recently been engaged as a professor at Trevecca. He 
will begin his work in this capacity Winter Quarter. 

A graduate of Olivet Nazarene College, he received his Ph.D. degree from 
the University of Michigan in educational administration with emphasis at 
the higher level. 

Senator Kefauver Telegraphs 
Dr. Mackey of Loan for Dorm 

Stuco Reports 
by Jerry Appleby 

Interest seems to be at a peak on 
this years’ council as shown in the 
good attendance. Out of the eleven 
meetings thus far, there has been 
perfect attendance in eight meetings 
and only one absence in three meet¬ 
ings. As a result many things have 
been accomplished in the interest of 
the student body. 

Replies are being received now 
from letters written to student coun¬ 
cil presidents of all the other Naza¬ 
rene colleges. Through this we are 
learning the workings and activities 
of the Student Council of each of 
our sister colleges. This has proven 
to be an interesting and revealing 
study. 

The letter sent to the Adminis¬ 
trative Committee concerning the 
class and club meeting days after 
chapel (explained in the last issue’s 
article) has been returned after be¬ 
ing studied by the entire faculty 
with the suggestion that instead of 
dismissing chapel at 11:30 as re¬ 
quested, it be dismissed at 11:40. 
This plan is to be put on trial basis 
starting next quarter. We urge co¬ 
operation from' the student body as 
non-cooperation will result in a dis¬ 
continuation of this plan. 

Your cooperation is important to 
the Student Council. We can bring 
items up for consideration by the 
faculty, but they will be of no avail 
if the student body will not cooper¬ 
ate. One objection of the Student 
Council’s plan for extension of hours 
to 11:00 and 9:50 on Friday and Sat¬ 
urday night, respectively, is that the 
students are not cooperating with 
the dormitory hours now. It was 
pointed out that the plan of students 
to be in the rooms at 10:30 was just 
on a trial basis and was to a large 
extent disregarded by students. Let’s 
cooperate with the present plan and 
show the faculty that we are able to 
handle more privileges. 

In the past the Student Council 
has decided all extra point requests! 
at one final meeting. This year we 
voted to change this and have a 
meeting at the beginning of each 
quarter to take care of requests for 
the previous quarter, and then tally 
the results at the final meeting. We 
hope this will be a better method 
and aid our selection of “Class and 
Club of the Year.” 

At present the dusty condition of 
the Tidwell Parking Lot is under 
investigation. Estimates for oiling or 
paving the lot are being checked by 
the council. We hope some plan can 
be worked out for better parking 
conditions. 

Cont. on Page 2, Col. 5 

Before his present pastorate in 
Kirkland, Washington, he held a 
pastorate in Flint, Michigan. Before 
this he was dean of students at 
Northwest Nazarene College in 
Nampa, Idaho. Also he taught at one 
of the state colleges in Michigan. 

Dr. Parrott is presently the Re¬ 
search Director for a Commission on 
Education for the Church of the 
Nazarene and was at Trevecca sev¬ 
eral weeks ago making a survey as 
a part of this project. 

He is the son of Dr. A. L. Parrott, 
one time president of Olivet Naza¬ 
rene College and now in the evang¬ 
elistic field. 

Dr. Parrott will be teaching speech 
and some other courses. The administration expects this dormitory to be completed by fall, 1963. 

Messiah Tonight 

Music Club Presents Oratorio 

Diligent practice goes into making the "Messiah" a highlight of the Christmas 
season. 

The Music Club will present the 
Messiah by George Frederick Han¬ 
del tonight at 8:00 in the McClurkan 
auditorium. This renowned oratorio 
was presented at Trevecca last year 
during the Christmas season. 

A chorus of approximately eighty 
voices from the A Cappella choir, 
Ladies’ Glee Club, Men’s Glee Club 
as well as several members of Nash¬ 
ville church choirs will perform. This 
year’s Messiah will be directed by 
Professor Ramon Unruh and ac¬ 
companied by Miss Barbara McClain, 
pianist, and by Miss Jeanne Thrash¬ 
er, organist. 

Four alumni and one student of 
Trevecca will be the soloists. They 
are Mrs. Westbrook, soprano; Miss 
Pierce, alto; Mr. Hage and Mr. Van 
Hook, tenors; and Mr. Whittington, 
bass. Mr. Van Hook, senior, is a stu¬ 
dent at Trevecca. Mrs. Westbrook, 
Mr. Hage and Mr. Whittington were 
soloists last year also. 

Mr. Hage will sing the recitative 
“Comfort Ye My People” and the air 
“Every Valley Shall be Exalted.” 
Mr. Whittington will sing “Behold I 
Tell You a Mystery” and “The 
Trumpet Shall Sound.” 

Among the numbers Mrs. Lois 
Westbrook will perform are the reci¬ 

tatives “There Were Shepherds 
Abiding in the Field” and “And Sud¬ 
denly There Was With the Angel.” 

The combined choirs will present 
seven songs. They are “And the 
Glory of the Lord,” “O Thou That 
Tellest Good Tidings to Zion,” “For 
Unto Us a Child Is Born,” “Glory to 
God,” “Behold the Lamb of God,” 
and “Hallelujah.” 

N.N.S. Rates 
Paper, 1961-62 

The TREV-ECHOES publication re¬ 
ceived a rating of “B” from the 
Collegiate Division of The National 
Newspaper Service which is affili¬ 
ated with National School Yearbook 
Association, for the school year of 
1961-62. The rating “B” means 
“Good to very Good” in relation to 
other newspapers in the same class. 
Congratulations are extended to 
Charlotte Porter, last year’s editor, 
and her staff. 

TREV-ECHOES is now a member of 
the Associated Collegiate Press. 

Mackey, Adams 

Attends S. A. C. S. 
Dr. Mackey and Dr. Adams re¬ 

cently attended the sixty-seventh 
annual meeting of the Southern As¬ 
sociation of Colleges and Schools 
November 26-29 in Dallas, Texas. 
This meeting was held under opera¬ 
tion of the new constitution for the 
first year. 

During the convention the assem¬ 
bly adopted a new set of standards 
for the Association which will go 
into effect over a period of several 
years for the colleges. Emphasis is 
being placed more on the qualitative 
rather than the quantitative stand¬ 
ards. For example, libraries of col¬ 
leges are no longer required to meet 
a certain budget but yet the quality 
of materials in them must come up 
to the standards of the Association. 

Also during the convention the 
Mississippi institutions were placed 
on probation because of the turmoil 
in the state this year regarding edu¬ 
cation. 

Other legislation included the As¬ 
sociation incorporating itself. 

The Association announced the 
admittance of three new colleges and 
some other specialized institutions 
into the Association. The closest of 
these in location to Trevecca is Cum¬ 
berland College in Lebanon. 

The convention included general 
sessions for three nights and one 
morning as well as specialized meet¬ 
ings. Dr. Mackey and Dr. Adams at¬ 
tended all the general meetings. 
Specialized meetings attended by 
them were the Commission on Sec¬ 
ondary Schools and the College Del¬ 
egate Assembly on Commission of 
Colleges by Dr. Mackey, and the 
Conference of Academic Deans and 
Meeting of College and University 
Registrars by Dr. Adams. Both Dr. 
Mackey and Dr. Adams attended the 
Annual Conference of Church-Re- 

“Community Facili¬ 
ties Adm. has approved 
loan for $300,000 for 
construction of wom¬ 
en’s residence hall. 
Best wishes.” —Estes 
Kefauver, U.S.S. 

“Have just been ad¬ 
vised by White House 
that CFA Loan for 
$300,000 has been ap¬ 
proved for the con¬ 
struction of a women’s 
residence hall on Tre¬ 
vecca campus.” — J. 
Carlton Loser, M.C. 

These two state¬ 
ments were the con¬ 
tents of two telegrams 
received by Dr. Mac- 
key November 26 re- 
g a r d i n g Trevecca’s 
new women’s resi¬ 

dence hall after the Housing and 
Home Finance Agency of the fed¬ 
eral government approved the ap-' 
plication for the dormitory. 

The three-story building will ac¬ 
commodate 102 women and a head 
resident. Each room will have 
double occupancy and there will 
be one bath to every two rooms. 
The project will provide a parlor 
next to the main floor entrance, with 
sitting rooms on the second and third 
floors, and a kitchen area and multi¬ 
purpose room in the basement. The 
exterior will be of face brick and 
precast stone. The rear of the build¬ 
ing will face a stone terrace at the 
basement level. 

The next step includes bids from 
general contractors after which con¬ 
struction will begin. Already tests 
for rock have been made in the area 
between McKay and Gibbs Hall 
where the new dormitory will be lo¬ 
cated. Gibbs Hall will be razed to 
provide room for the new structure. 

The goal for completion of the 
residence has been set for Fall 
Quarter of 1963. Dougherty, Miller, 
and Patton of Nashville are the ar¬ 
chitects for the project. 

Inside Trev-Echoes 
Is move to end draft board Com¬ 

munistic? Current News: page 2. 
Lineman, Back, All-Stars Chosen: 

page 4. 

lated Colleges in the South. 
, During the convention the Admis¬ 
sions Committee and the Executive 
Committee were meeting in secret. 

On November 2, Dr. Mackey and 
Dr. Adams met with the sub-com¬ 
mittee in Atlanta who in turn make 
a report to the Admissions and Ex¬ 
ecutive Committees that meet dur¬ 
ing the Southern Association meet¬ 
ing. 

If the report is approved, the Ad¬ 
missions Committee will send a 
Study Committee to Trevecca, and 
if they approve, they will then re¬ 
port to the Admissions and Execu¬ 
tive Committee. 
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The best Christmas wish I can think about is to wish for peace on earth 
and good will toward men. I have no objections to a merry Christmas. It is 
certainly better than gloom and sadness. Even the man in the non-Christian 
world puts on quite a show of merriment or what appears to be a good time, 
but for Trevecca students, our highest level of celebrating Christmas is to do 
what Jesus did while he was here on earth. 

My desire for you to come to college was not half as strong as my urgency 
for you to stay with it until you finish college. Many of you should resolve 
this Christmas time to go beyond college, climb to the top of “Mt. Educa¬ 
tional Realization.” Most of the students that have dropped out of school at 
Christmas time, who in later years have talked to me about it, have express¬ 
ed regret and would say, “If I had only gone on while I was there.” Let 
Christmas time remind you of the scripture verse which says, “And Jesus 
increased in wisdom, and stature, and in favor with God, and man.” (Luke 
2:52). 

I am interested in your developing a faith in God and a desire to have the 
spirit of Christ. While others are singing “Jingle Bells,” “Jingle Bells,” let 
us go about doing good, singing in our hearts the song the angels sang: 
“Glory to God in the highest, and on earth peace, good will toward men.” 

Dr. A. B. Mackey 

FORUm 
By AL HAYES 

WHAT CAN WE DO TO CREATE MORE SCHOOL SPIRIT? 

EDITOR’S NOTE: Guest columnist is Gene Smith. 
In the minds of most Americans, college and sports are almost synonymous. 

When graduates are discussing their college days, one of the inevitable sub¬ 
jects raised is that of sports in college. What about Trevecca and sports? 

In theory, the T.T.A.’s program is pictured as a well organized, highly 
enthusiastic, all-school intra-mural program, with each event being a high¬ 
light. However, in practice, Trevecca’s athletic program is not quite so 
faultless or so commendable. 

The Trevecca Athletic Association has made great progress in the last 
few years by organizing definite societies that would form teams for com¬ 
petition against each other. In just the last four years, the winning teams 
have been distributed through the societies, moving from the Alphas to the 
championship Betas, and now to the Deltas who are currently enjoying top 
honors. A more recent innovation and a great step forward is the introduc¬ 
tion to “flag” football that was initiated this fall. This has made the games 
more exciting and provided tougher competition for the teams. Last fall, 
eight man football was introduced at Trevecca and has been accepted and 
acclaimed a definite progress. 

With the T. A. A. making great strides, it is then conceivable that per¬ 
formance will soon reach the level of the theory of the program. The afore 
mentioned changes have been experienced by the graduating class of 1963. 
Let us then look optimistically at what might be the T. A. A. program by 
1968 or 1970. 

It is not at all impossible to plan a physical education program for Trev- 
eqca, and with this as a foundation let us begin to build this new program of 
sports. An increase in enrollment would naturally require more societies to 
be formed, thus making competition higher. This would result in a systematic 
arrangement of choosing individuals for each society rather than everybody 
just joining a society helter-skelter and with no fairness to any. 

With more societies, this would call for more equipment and a program 
on a higher scale. With this possible, then the teams would be uniformed and 
each society assigned a color for these uniforms. This, of course, would add 
color and excitement to each event and also increase spectator support, 
which in turn would demand organized cheering sections and cheerleaders. 
A better or improved athletic field would be required with facilities for the 
spectators and dressing rooms for the players .This then might suggest the 
possibility of a gymnasium erected on the eastern portion of the campus and 
to this we say, why not? This is not inconceivable in the next eight or ten 
years. Trevecca is a growing college, and we can and will grow in all depart¬ 
ments and the athletic program need not take a back seat to the other 
phases of college life. 

T. A. A., you are on the right track. These are not just dreams, but the 
actual possibilities of a growing organization. Of course, this will involve 
considerable expense, but with the entire student body, the faculty, and the 
alumni all behind this project, who knows what great things are in store 
for the T. A. A.? Let’s all work to do more for sports at Trevecca, and we 
will have an athletic program that will be a credit to our institution. 

LETTERS TD 
THE EDITOR 

Dear Editor, 
There has been much discussion 

about the quality of Trevecca’s aca¬ 
demic program. Why is only one- 
third of the freshman class of four 
years ago graduating this year? Why 
is there not a greater increase each 
year in enrollment? Could entrance 
requirements be more selective? Do 
students drop out because they are 
not college material or do they trans¬ 
fer to schools with a higher academic 
program? 

I understand that of 486 students 
enrolled at TNC only fourteen make 
a 2.5 average consistently. This is 
less than three per cent of students. 
I also understand that the average 
TNC student rates below the na¬ 
tional norm on standardized tests 
such as the freshman entrance tests. 
However, statistics to prove this are 
not available to students at this time. 

Many students would cry “higher 
quality of instruction” to solve this 
problem, but can we honestly do 
this until we prove otfrselves to be 
better students? One faculty mem¬ 
ber says that a good student will 
learn without classroom instruction. 
Could this be further proof that 
learning, not instruction, is lacking? 

I have heard the comment from 
students that freshman courses are 
refresher courses. If so, where are 
all the “A’s”? Only six freshmen 
made the honor roll each quarter 
last year. Higher entrance require¬ 
ments or more study seems neces¬ 
sary. 

If each student would strive to 
make the honor roll every quarter, 
our scholastic standard could be 
raised to attract more good students 
and selectivity would naturally fol¬ 
low. Could higher scholastic aver¬ 
ages be the student’s contribution to 
accreditation? Wake up! TNC stu¬ 
dent, and buckle down. This is one 
project for which the administration 
will have no objections. 

Sincerely, 

Phyllis Buss 

Dear Editor: 
I feel special credit is due to Pro¬ 

fessor Unruh for the wonderful way 
he has directed the choir this year. 

Having already presented a musi¬ 
cal program in two chapel services 
and doing an excellent job each 
time, both he and the members of 
the A Cappella Choir deserve rec¬ 
ognition for their services rendered. 

—Jean Nelson 

COD OFFERS GIFT 
Christmas, as it is usually cele¬ 

brated, shows a strange mixture of 
pagan custom and modern fabrica¬ 
tion with the central idea of the 
advent of “God with us.” The devo¬ 
tional message of the season is that 
of Gloria In Excelsis and peace on 
earth. This commemoration of the 
coming of the Messiah is in the most 
profound sense a memorial to the 
complete givingness of God. Empha¬ 
sis on that Gift of Gifts was not on 
the gift as a token of love, but that 
love was here completely emptied. 
Now has Glory come to earth and 
now Peace is among us. This is Ex¬ 
cellence come to earth. 

What then is the spirit of the 
Christ-Worship season? The spirit is 
that of Jubilate Deo, joy in the glory 
and majesty of God’s mercy and 
goodness toward man. Every Chris¬ 
tian should in this season set aside 
the trappings of the ego seeking, 
pagan holiday world, and in its place 
worship the “God of complete give- 
ness.” 

—Thom Houseman 

* CURRENT NEWS 
■ ■ ■ ■ ■ As Seen by Jim Sexton 

END THE DRAFT IN ’63 
“For two decades the United 

States of America has had on its 
statute books legislation providing 
for military conscription ... We are 
deeply troubled by the general in¬ 
difference to the infringement of 
individual rights and freedom . . . 
urge that voluntary methods of re¬ 
cruiting military manpower be de¬ 
veloped. We affirm traditional 
Methodist opposition to any system 
of peacetime military training. We 
appeal to the United States to give 
bold leadership looking toward the 
universal abolition of peacetime con¬ 
scription by . .. the United Nations.” 
(Methodist Discipline, Par., 2024) 
“In harmony with this position of the 
Methodist Church and in belief that 
peacetime conscription is fundamen¬ 
tally wrong, I believe that our draft 
law should be ended in June, 1963.” 
(Rev. H. D. Bollinger, Methodist 
minister who serves on the Advisory 
Committee of “End the Draft in ’63.” 

Is the move to end the draft pri¬ 
marily sponsored by humanitarian, 
church, and political groups, or 
could there be an anti-democratic 
undercurrent involved, such as com¬ 
munist, which would be detrimental 
to the welfare of our country? 

THE NATIONAL ASSOCIATION 
FOR ADVANCEMENT OF COM¬ 
MUNIST POLICY ... is at it 
again. Although Atlanta, Ga. has 
had the most successful desegrega¬ 
tion of any city in the South, this 
seemingly Communist backed pres¬ 
sure group once again bares its teeth 
and shows its utter disregard for the 
laws and wishes of the majority. Mr. 
K (who? M L K) wants Atlanta to 
speed up desegregation! Why? Are 
there too many people in the world 
for him? 

The INFALLIBLE Pope . . . 
is ill! “We are at the start of our 
82nd year,” he said. “Will we arrive 
at the end of it?” 

REPORT 
By 

Martha Hord 

Let us take a look at those who 
less fortunate than we—those men 
and women at the Tennessee State 
Penitentiary. 

The Christian Workers have the 
privilege of visiting and taking the 
Gospel to these every other Sunday. 
A visit to one of the services would 
show the onlooker a mass of blank 
and empty faces. What would you 
do or say to these inmates to make 
an impression on them? Only a pow¬ 
er higher than we can know the 
heartaches and distresses that have 
caused these faces to be so shallow, 
and only His hand can paint a new 
pictiire on their face and transform 
their heart. 

Many of the prisoners are behind 
bars for stealing, forgery, and even 
murder. 

As a result of our efforts, one 
woman was saved in her room. She 
was released November 21 the day 
before Thanksgiving. Truly her 
Thanksgiving was one of genuine 
thanks. She now faces a life of re¬ 
adjustment to. society. From the 
words of the captain, Syble Jones, 
“She has really been a tremendous 
blessing to us, and we know that the 
Lord will bless her and use her 
wherever she goes. Remember this 
lady in your prayers that God will 
give her strength to stand for him.” 

The inmates also participate in the 
service. Recently a ladies trio has 
been formed and sings often. 

This should challenge our hearts 
to stand behind the CWA. Results 
can be seen. 

Remember—All Out For Souls! 

PHONE CALLS LOOK CHEAP 
... when compared to the $1.20 it 
will cost to buy a book of twenty- 
four regular stamps. Although the 
rates are increasing, for the second 
time in this Administration (?), the 
Postal Department will actually be 
going farther in debt! (Postal work¬ 
ers are receiving a major wage in¬ 
crease.) . . . sure wish Dr. Mackey 
would go up to Washington and 
teach them how to run the Depart¬ 
ment economically. 

A MR. C. T. FANECA, JR., OF 

HANDSBORO, MISS., filed a suit 
against the Federal Government 
charging that he was stopped from 
handing out copies of The Bill of 
Rights and speaking against the gov¬ 
ernment’s actions in the Ole Miss 
crisis. He said this violated his con¬ 
stitutional rights. One Question: 
Since when did Southerners have 
Constitutional rights? 

STUCD 
Cont. from Page 1, Col. 1 

There is still some doubt as to who 
our Student Council lecturer will be. 
John Glenn has been contacted by 
Dr. Mackey and we are awaiting his 
reply. Our hopes are high, but if he 
is not available a list of other cap¬ 
able men to fill the position has been 
compiled. They include one of the 
top three engineers in the nation, 
chief chemist for Du Pont, and a 
member of the National Parole 
Board. 

The Student Council lecturer for 
the year ’63-’64 will be Howard 
Hamlen. He has already been con¬ 
tacted and has accepted the invita¬ 
tion. 

Please remember our Suggestion 
Boxes which will soon be up for 
your use. 
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C an did CL amp us ^dash 
By ERBIN BAUMGARDNER 

Jingle Bells .... 
Are you in the Christmas Spirit, yet? My prescription 

is used by thousands yearly at downtown stores, shop¬ 
ping plazas, drug stores, and anywhere you can buy that 
last minute Christmas gift. . . . LAST MINUTE CHRIST¬ 
MAS SHOPPING .... 

Arrive at your destination and remove from your 
pocket the long list of aunts, uncles, cousins, and enemies 
(roommates) who are supposed to be your best friends 
because it is the Christmas season Your first aim is to find a department 
store. A large sign two blocks away flashes on and off “Harvey’s is your 
Santa Claus.” Battling your way to a cross walk, fighting to cross the street, 
being struck by an auto, and laying helplessly in the street while crowds of 
people flock over you is enough to make anyone give up and flee to a safe 
refuge. But you don’t give up so easy. ... it is Christmas. 

Finally you reach the entrance of the department store and struggle to¬ 
ward the revolving doors. After three attempts, finally reaching the inside, 
but realizing the three pound salami that is in your arms belongs to the lady 
outside who is desperatelv screaming “Policeee,” your foresight tells you to 
return to the outside world. 

You are in the store . . . phone booth . . . safety. . . . and you will be able 
to meditate in peace over your shopp;ng list. Little cousin Charlie is on the 
top of the hst . . . the little monster. You must buy him something; but re¬ 
member it is Christmas, so enter the front battle lines once again with joy 
to the world in your heart and locate the toy department. Turning and facing 
the crowd you scramble to the escalators and try desperately to reach the 
top . . . Aft°r ten minutes of torment and struggle you realize you were 
trying to go UP a DOWN escalator. 

Turing in defeat and heading for the elevators, you find that no one else 
is in the car. But it only takes a second for your mirage to disapnear when 
suddenly you are pushed to the rear by an elderly fat lady. Finally, after 
what seemed like years, she leaves the car and you are able to pull your 
body out of the wall only to find yourself in the twenty-fifth floor. . . 

Remember, it is Christmas, and after another hour, by miracle only, you 
reach the toy department, wishing you could be back in the elevator. Kids 
evervwhere. Toys everywhere. Frantic mothers everywhere. Standing in the 
middle of it all, dazed, you suddenly come to life after being shot in the 
head by a Sitting Bull arrow. You turn red. You get all choaked up inside. 
But you remember, it is Christmas  

Not too long afterwards you are able to find little Charlie’s gift. A toy 
anti-aircraft gun. It shoots toy shells. It should shoot real ones for the price 
you pay for it. After the salesgirl gives you the contraption, she tells you to 
wait in the cashiers line. So you wait and you wait. Finally you reach the 
end of the line. You went through all this plus standing an hour only to find 
you are in the Santa Claus line . . . Remember, it is Christmas. . . 

By now you are really in the mood, and even more so when Christmas 
carols come loud and fluently out of a hi-fi speaker next to your ear. There 
is hope in the world when you hear a voice say “Harvey’s will close in five 
minutes” . . . Joining the stampede for the door, battling fiercely to get 
through it, feeling the brisk wind sweep across your face as you hit the side¬ 
walk, gives you a warm new feeling of the holiday season. Suddenly you are 
approached by two gentlemen, one flashing a badge and replying, “Come on 
bud. did you really think you were going to get away with that box” Little 
Charlie’s gift. . . you forgot to pay for it. 

It’s Christmas morning and all is quiet in city workhouse except occasional 
snores from your fellow inmates and CWA workers singing Christmas 
carols. Christmas, for the first time in years, seems so peaceful and quiet as 
the defeated Christmas shopoer lies stretched out on his bunk behind bars, 
awaiting his free turkey dinner .... 

M°irv Christmas to all, and to all a word of advice ... to beat the problem 
of Christmas shopping, simply don’t do any SCROOGE 
Letter to Santa . . . 

Dear Santa, 
. . . and if you can Santa, please have Dr. Greathouse return that long lost 
book to the library .... Very truly, Mrs. Mackey .... I want you to bring 
all the fellows in TAA a pair of suspenders. Thank you Santa, Jimmy 
Stocks .... and Santa, if you can, well, you know how drafty it is in the 
winter, and I would appreciate it if you could bring John L. a toupee. Very 
sincerely, Mrs. Knight .... and Santa, you don’in knows my ’bilities to 
sweens and cleans de floors, and only, I’s would sure ’predates it if you 
could has Johnny Parker Sugg hire me to cleans the TREV-ECHOES’ office. 
Your honorables, Weston .... and Santa, they might call me chicken, but I 
could sure use a one way ticket to Podunck. Thanks, Lamar .... and Santa, 
all I want for Christmas is some material for my hobby. I will leave cookies 
on the organ for you and your reindeer. Prof. Young .... and Santa, please 
bring to all the TNC students a swell Christmas .... Erbin. 

ions 
By ANN VAN HOOK 

With Christmas just around the 
corner, no doubt everyone is dream¬ 
ing about what he wants for Christ¬ 

mas. In case you have not decided 
because you can not think of a lux¬ 
urious but practical item, may I sug¬ 
gest asking Santa for that beautiful 
formal of which you have always 
dreamed; that one which does not 
have to be worn with a jacket but 
still does not look antique; that one 
which is just the color you have al¬ 
ways wanted. By now, you must be 
asking where such a dress can be 
found. 

Well, there are several places. 
Mrs. Santa Claus probably can 
make it. All the pattern books carry 
lovely formal dress patterns. For un¬ 
desirable bodices, a combination of 
patterns may be used. Choose a day 
dress pattern having a bodice which 
you like and then choose the formal 
dress pattern having the skirt you 
like. Combine the two and you have 
a new and lovely evening dress. 

Another place from which Santa 
may be able to get the dress you 
want is a company which makes 
bridesmaids dresses. Quite often 
these companies make lovely gowns 
that are within the same price range 
as other formals. 

By getting your formal for Christ¬ 
mas you can avoid the February 
rush and have the dress you have al¬ 
ways wanted. If you plan to get a 
formal, perhaps you had better send 
Santa an early letter so that he will 
have time to get just what you want 
and make yours a very Merry 
Christmas. 

Did You Know? 
. . . that fall quarter final examina¬ 

tions are scheduled for December 
12, 13, 14? 

All three and five hour 8:00 classes 
will have their final exams at 8:00 
on Wednesday, December 12, and all 
two and four hour 8:00 classes will 
have exams at 10:00 Wednesday. 
Other classes and Chapel will con¬ 
vene as usual on Wednesday. 
Thursday and Friday classes will 
have their exams at the regularly 
scheduled class times except 10:00 
classes will have their examinations 
at 11:00. Only those classes which 
are having exams will meet on 
Thursday and Friday. 

This system of scheduling final 
examinations provides more time for 
relaxation and preparation between 
exams and less pressure on both 
students and professors. 

. . . that we will be having a two 
day missionary convention with Dr. 
George Coulter and two missionary 
representatives? May God add His 
blessings as we prepare for this oc¬ 
casion. 

. . . that Betty McKay, junior, has 
recently been asked to speak to high 
school juniors and seniors from all 
over the state of Tennessee, as to 
her feeling about beverage alcohol 
and the conditions as they exist in 
India in regard to this subject? This 
is sponsored by the United Tennes¬ 
see League and will be held Decem¬ 
ber 8 and 9. Since India has a pro¬ 
hibition law, it was thought that it 
would be helpful for the young peo¬ 
ple of Tennessee to know how the 
law was working as well as the gen¬ 
eral drinking practices of the people 
of India. 

The convention is entitled “Op¬ 
eration Speak-Up” and Betty will 
be speaking December 9 at Hume- 
Fogg High School Auditorium here 
in Nashville. 

Cont. on Page 4, Col. 5 

CLUB MB CLASS MEMOS 

Scott Bolt & Screw Co. 

P & C Handtools 

"All Types of fasteners” 

323 Murfreesboro Road 

When the clock struck one on Fri¬ 
day atfernoon, October 27th the 
Freshmen began their week-end 
visit with Mr. Clean. Jim Knight did 
an excellent job of supervising the 
work. 

Among the many things the Fresh¬ 
men did to help make Trevecca cam¬ 
pus clean are as follows: cleaned the 
Venetian blinds in the chapel, wash¬ 
ed the windows in the chapel, wash¬ 
ed the light fixtures and windows in 
McClurkan lobby, cleaned the trophy 
case, raked leaves, and cleaned out 
the fish pond. 

By five o’clock, Saturday after¬ 
noon the Freshmen were dirty but 
Trevecca had a nice, clean, beauti¬ 
ful campus. 

The Sophomore class sponsored 
the sale of “Trevecca Nazarene Col¬ 
lege” decals, which are a means of 
creating publicity for our college. 

The attractive decals are two deck 
purple and white stickers which are 
most usually seen on back windows 
of automobiles. 

At 5:00 on Saturday evening, De¬ 
cember 1, the Junior Class got to¬ 
gether for a spaghetti supper at Col¬ 
lege Hill Church of the Nazarene. 
The Italian spaghetti was prepared 
by Mrs. Costa and was up to the 
usual high quality for which she is 
known. 

On Nov. 13, the Clio Society spon¬ 
sored a Founders’ Day luncheon and 
had as their guests Dr. C. E. Hardy, 
Rev. S. W. Strickland and Uncle 
Bobby Sullivan, men who have con¬ 
tributed much to our rich heritage 
here at TNC. In the interview fol¬ 
lowing the dinner, these men told the 
group about their experiences in the 
early days of the school and gave us 
some glimpses into the personal 
qualities of Rev. J. O. McClurkan 
that made him great. These personal 
glimpses from Rev. McClurkan’s 
friends were recorded on tape, and 
this tape will be presented to the 
Mackey Library. 

On Friday night, Nov. 16, the Clio 
Society presented a play, “The 
Breaking of Bread”, starring two of 
our outstanding Thespians, Pvt. Les¬ 
lie Farthing, U.S. Army, and Capt. 

BATES JEWELRY CO. 

Expert Watch and Jewelry Repair 

Phone 255-1600 

125 Lafayette St. 

Norge Self-Service 
Dry Cleaning and Pressing 

COIN-O-MATIC LAUNDRY 

359 Murfreesboro Road 

Winston Wilson, CSA. The story of 
Billy Yauk and Johnny Reb, meet¬ 
ing on the field of battle, was both 

humorous and sad, and their final 
sharing of the loaf of bread sym¬ 
bolized the unity of our great land. 
Special music was furnished by 
members of the Music Club. 

The Science Cluh had a luncheon 
with Professor James F. Key, grad¬ 
uate assistant of mathematics at 
Peabody College, speaking on the 
topic “Why I Believe in God.” Pro¬ 
fessor Key related to us the reasons 
why he turned from atheism to the 
full realization that there is a God 
through his studies in physics. He 
emphasized the importance of a liv¬ 
ing faith in God as our Creator and 
our Saviour. 

From his studies of the seven ma¬ 
jor religions of the world he con¬ 
cluded that, “Christianity offers man 
the highest dignity.” 

Recently the Math Cluh visited 
the Processing Department of the 
First American National Bank of 
Nashville to observe the IBM 1401 
Data Processing System in action. 

The IBM 1401 is capable of per¬ 
forming many different types of op¬ 
erations including the following: 
Add, subtract, multiply, divide, edit 
printed data, skip paper automa¬ 
tically, selectively stack cards, make 
logical decisions, make comparisons, 
read and punch cards, read and write 
magnetic tape, rearrange data, and 
prepare reports. 

In one minute we observed the 
IBM 1401 perform the following op¬ 
erations: 4200 multiplications, 8400 
additions, 12600 move operations, 
600 comparisons, 600 logical decisions 
and print 600 lines giving the squares 
and square roots of all whole num¬ 
bers from 1 to 4200. The speed and 
accuracy of this system is amazing. 

In February the Speech Cluh will 
be presenting “The Hoosier School¬ 
master,” a three-act play with twen¬ 
ty-six characters. 

Thursday, November 15, four 
members of the Speech Club were 
judges at the monthly high school 
speech contest. Roslyn Marlin and 
Dick Bailey judged original speak¬ 
ing, and Sharron Marlin and Bobby 
Henderson judged extemporaneous 
speaking. 

In December, the members of the 
club will have the opportunity to 
judge one-act plays presented by 
various high schools. 

WALDRUMS 
Your 

REXALL 
STORE 

Phone AL 6-2654 
616 Murfreesboro Road 

LOOK FOR THIS SIGN 

BURGER 
• •••••••• ••••it 

BOV 
WE NEVER CLOSE 

NO. 5—MURFREESBORO ROAD AT POLK AVE. 
NO. 6-—*970 MURFREESBORO RD. (Across from Spartan’s) 

This coupon good at above locations for 

2 Hamburgers, French Fries, and Any Flavor Shake 
Reg. Price—69c 

With Coupon—35c 
offer expires Dec. 21, 1962—one to a customer 
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Lineman, Back, All-stars Chosen 

The All-Star team from left to right are Ray Byrd, Jimmy Stocks, Lester Bying- 
ton, Jim Knight, Hugh Smith, Eddie Patterson, Barney Baggett, and Wayne 

Dollar. The All-Stars defeated the Deltas 31-14 last Tuesday. 

Eddie Patterson and Barney Bag- 
gott have received the special hon¬ 
ors of Lineman and Back of the Year 
in an election by the football players 
of the T.A.A. Patterson and Baggott 
were chosen from a field of eight 
ALL STARTS last Thursday. Others 
elected to the All Star first team are 
Lester Byington, Ray Byrd, Wayne 
Dollar, Jim Knight, Hugh Smith, 
and Jimmy Stocks. 

Patterson, who stands 6' 1" and 
weighs 205, was highly praised for 
his fierce blocking and rugged de¬ 
fensive play. It was often his duty to 
lead the interference for Beta run¬ 
ners. Patterson received the most 
votes, and was therefore named cap¬ 
tain of the team. 

Baggott was tabbed as the shiftiest 
back in the league, and many times 
he combined his fine running talents 
with his pass-catching abilities to 
bring victory for the champion Del¬ 
tas. Baggott showed his well-round¬ 
ed playing many times as he inter¬ 
cepted several enemy passes and 
constantly came up with the oppo¬ 
nents’ “flags” throughout the cam¬ 
paign. 

Byrd, Dollar, and Stocks were 
other backs chosen to the “Dream 
Team.” Byrd led the league in scor¬ 
ing, compiling 116 points. He was 
highly responible for the late-season 
success of the Alphas. 

Dollar quarterbacked the Deltas 
to the championship with his excel¬ 
lent passing. He was credited with 

tossing 45 TD passes during the 22 
game schedule, besides scoring eigh¬ 
ty-eight points himself. 

Stocks, a repeater from last year’s 
All Star team, was another fine 
quarterback. He was considered a 
fine passer and runner who always 
kept cool and collected. 

The remaining line positions went 
to Byington, Knight, and Smith. By¬ 
ington, who was Lineman of the 
Year in 1981, played both center and 
end on offense and held the line¬ 
backer post on defense for the Al¬ 
phas. 

Teaming with Byington to lead 
the Alpha line was Smith. Smith’s 
expert leadership made him a great 
asset to his team. He played both 
the line and the backfield and was 
always ready to win. Hugh was also 
a repeater to the All Star team. 

Knight, who played both offensive 
and defensive end for the Betas, dis¬ 
played his pass catching ability 
throughout the season. However, to¬ 
ward the end of the season he came 
to life more than ever and made 
some of those impossible catches 
which led to several Beta victories. 

Named to the second team were 
Richard Bailey, Roger Costa, Mike 
Golden, Dave Jones, Sherrill Niel¬ 
sen, Roy Oliver, Jim Tabers, and 
Weston Wilson. 

The All Stars will meet the Alum¬ 
ni team in a game tomorrow at 9:00 
A.M. 

SCOREBOARD Win Eleven Games 

Delta squad clinches championship early. 

DELIAS CLINCH FOOTBALL TROPHV 
After losing their first game to the Betas, the Deltas organized and swept 

the football trophy from the hand of a struggling Beta team. Led by quar¬ 
terback, Wayne Dollar, speedy halfbacks, Barney Baggott and Sherrill Niel¬ 
sen, and end Mike Golden, the Delta team rambled past all opponents to 
clinch the championship early. 

But, after compiling an eleven game winning streak, the Delta squad 
finally met disaster, losing their last six games. They ended the season with 
fourteen wins and eight losses. Displaying a fine running attack and a power¬ 
ful line, the late-surging Alphas ended the season with seven wins and 
fifteen defeats, but still could not overtake the second place Betas, who 
finished with a 12-10 record. 

“Flagball” helped to create much new interest and helped to bring about 
a very successful season. Everyone seems to be looking forward to next year 
when the few problems can be ironed out. 

W L Pet. 
Delta    14 8 .636 
Beta    12 10 .545 
Alpha     7 

Scoring 

15 .318 

TD EP TP 
Byrd    18 20 128 
Nielsen    16 12 108 
Dollar    10 28 88 
Baggott   13 12 84 
Golden    10 4 64 
Leviner   9 8 62 
Stocks    9 6 60 
Knight    9 4 58 
Byington    8 2 50 
Smith    7 8 50 
Jones     5 8 38 
Taylor    6 0 36 
Patterson   5 2 32 
O’Neil     5 2 32 
Sebring   5 2 32 
Irwin     4 0 24 
Costa     3 4 22 
S. Oliver    2 2 14 
Stucki    2 0 12 
V. Henderson .   2 0 12 
McCumber ...  , 2 0 12 
McWhorter ...   2 0 12 
Tabers     1 4 10 
Thaxton     1 4 10 
Beckum     1 2 8 
Wheaton    1 0 6 
Middendorf ...   1 0 6 
Carey     1 0 6 
Bailey    0 4 4 
Cook     0 4 4 
Gomer     0 2 2 
R. Oliver      0 2 2 
Duncan   0 2 2 
Ross      0 2 2 
R. Smith    0 2 2 
R. Henderson ,  0 2 2 

Alpha 34; Beta 12 
Delta 34; Beta 6 
Beta 28; Delta 22 
Delta 36; Alpha 0 
Delta 30; Beta 8 
Delta 38; Beta 16 
Alpha 14; Delta 8 
Beta 22; Alpha 16 
Alpha 24; Delta 14 
Alpha 32; Delta 18 
Beta 8; Alpha 6 
Beta 24; Delta 22 
Alpha 50; Beta 6 
Beta 34; Delta 12 
Alpha 2; Delta 0 
Beta 2; Alpha 12 
All-Stars 31; Delta 14 

Sports Editor’s Note: If you won¬ 
der why the most outstanding player 
never came from the Delta’s squad 
it is because it would be too hard 
to choose just one player who was 
more outstanding than the rest of 
those Delta boys. 

Shearin’s Barber Shop 

“Students Welcome” 

626 Murfreesboro Road 

Trev-Echoes’ 
OUTSTANDING 

PLAYER, 
JIM KNIGHT 

His alert defense, his ability to 
catch those impossible passes, and 
his outstanding teamwork influenced 
our committee to choose Jim Knight 
as this issue’s outstanding player. 

For the last two issues of TREV- 

ECHOES our sports staff has elected 
one football player who has been 
outstanding. Both times the decision 
has been for players from the Alpha 
team. However, this time the tide 

has changed and the choice went to 
a player on the Beta team. 

The Refreshment Trio 

PEPSI-COLA 
SEVEN-UP 

ORANGE CRUSH 

Try All Three 

Know? 
Cont. from Page 3, Col. 3 

. . . that Chaplain Elbert L. Atkin¬ 
son, an alumnus of TNC, has do¬ 
nated his library to Mackey Library. 
The gift consists of about 200 vol¬ 
umes plus about twenty multi-vol¬ 
ume sets? 


